

Dear Student,

Welcome to our August newsletter, with a focus on Welcome, Online Pre-Enrolment, Campus Enrolment, Module/Course choice, the Digital Skills Lab and more.

If you have missed any of our previous issues, you can find them on this page.

We hope that you enjoy this month's issue, and look forward to welcoming you soon.

Kind regards,

Graduate Admissions Office



WELCOME

Welcome website

Our <u>Welcome site</u> is live! This covers a range of topics including Arriving at LSE, Welcome Events, My Support, Living in London and includes valuable tips and insights from our current students. Make sure you check out the site on a regular basis as we will be updating the student articles between now and Welcome which runs from **22 September**. Also, remember to check out your <u>Offer Pack</u> which contains checklists and things to do in the first few weeks of term.

Sign up to the Welcome presentation

Find out what you can expect during your time here, how we can help you to succeed in your studies, learn about our values, and discover how we can support your wellbeing throughout your studies.

The Welcome presentation will take place via Zoom on **Wednesday 17 September** - here's how to book your place.

ONLINE PRE-ENROLMENT

To become a fully enrolled student, new postgraduate students will be required to undertake a two-stage enrolment process:

Online pre-enrolment and Campus Enrolment.

Pre-enrolment online

You should <u>pre-enrol online</u> using the LSE pre-enrolment portal when you receive your email invitation to do so. Look out for an LSE email, which you will receive at least 2 weeks before you are due to enrol in person, which will give you instructions on what to do next. Remember to check your junk/spam folder regularly in case the invite ends up there.

Pre-enrolling online will also allow you to set up your LSE network account to access the Student Hub.

If you are not planning to join during this academic cycle, and are instead intending to reinstate your application for 2026 entry, please do not pre-enrol online. This will prevent you being able to reinstate your application, and you would instead need to complete a full new application.

Quick Links

Graduate Admissions

Offer Pack

Graduate Applicant Portal (GAP)

Knowledgebase

<u>Careers</u>

Graduate Destinations

LSESU

CMA

View the 2025
Enrolment Schedule

Check out the 2025/6
Term dates

Download the Student Hub app before you arrive on campus

The Student Hub app brings together everything that LSE has to offer to make your experience at LSE the best it can be. Explore your Welcome calendar, book time with academics and support services, view your timetable and use the new directory feature to see who's on your programme. Your fellow students will see your name to help you connect with one another, plus you'll have the option to add your social media links too.

Available on the App Store, Google Play and as a web app.

Prepare to learn at LSE

Once you complete online pre-enrolment and set up your LSE IT account, you'll be able to access <u>Prepare to learn at LSE</u> to help you get off to a good start and make the most of what LSE has to offer. Work through the online activities and examples, check out the guides and videos, and reflect on your goals to learn more about what it's like to be an LSE student.

You'll discover

- what it's like to learn at LSE and at university in the UK,
- the skills you'll develop for your everyday academic work,
- where you can find help during your entire time at LSE (and beyond!) and some of the tools you'll need to get started,
- questions and ideas to reflect on your goals, ideas, and aspirations.

You'll receive more details on how to access Prepare to learn at LSE once your LSE IT account is activated, after you pre-enrol online.

Complete your Consent.Ed

Our Consent.Ed programme gives you the tools you need to become an active bystander and make positive decisions about

News from around LSE

LSE's 100x Impact
announces a new cohort
of future 'social unicorns'

100x, a leading global impact initiative based at the London School of Economics, has unveiled its 2025/26 cohort of high-impact social ventures.

Video of the month:

Student Stories playlist

LSE Events:

Investing in our future:
COP30 and the
sustainable growth
agenda

Monday 22 September 2025 6.00pm to 7.30pm

Hosted by LSE
Environment Week

your relationships. It's expected of you and everyone in the LSE community to take part in Consent.Ed.

You'll need to complete your online training before you come to campus, then sign up to an in-person session to attend when you arrive. Sign up to the Consent.Ed programme now.



CAMPUS ENROLMENT

You should campus enrol in your scheduled slot, or as soon as possible after your arrival on campus if arriving late. Please check the Postgraduate Campus Enrolment Schedule, so you know when your programme is due to enrol. You must campus enrol before attending any in-person teaching, or, if applicable, before taking any in-person exam assessments.

Campus enrolment will take place in the **Marshall Building**, 44 Lincoln's Inn Fields, London, WC2A 3LY (see <u>map</u> for campus location).

Campus enrolment takes place in-person and is where we will check your official documents, including passport and visa (if applicable). Documents must be originals.

Once you have completed campus enrolment, you will be issued your <u>LSE</u>

<u>Student Card</u>, giving you access to campus and on-campus teaching and services.

What to bring to campus enrolment

When you campus enrol we are legally required to check your eligibility to study in the UK. We do this by checking various documents. The documents you'll need vary according to your nationality and immigration status. If you do not bring the required indate original identification documents we will not be able to campus enrol you.

For details of what you need to bring with you please visit What to Bring to Campus Enrolment. Please remember to check back regularly as the page may be subject to change.

In accordance with UK Home Office requirements, the School is required to take a scan of ALL students' passports and documents verifying immigration status at campus enrolment, including those who are home students.



Graduate Admissions support at enrolment

In order to avoid delaying your campus enrolment please ensure that you have submitted all required documents to Graduate Admissions. If you have already submitted them, or your previous institution has sent them to Graduate Admissions, we will usually have processed them by the time you arrive to campus enrol.

Graduate Admissions staff will be available at pre-sessional and main campus enrolment to process any missing documents, but it will slow your enrolment if you need to submit documents to them first. If you do have outstanding documents it would be sensible to bring copies with you as well as the originals. If the documents you bring with you do not meet Admissions' requirements, you will not be able to enrol on time. Admissions staff will do all they can to help you to enrol, but occasionally you may need to come back to another session with the correct documentation.



SELECTING YOUR COURSES

If you follow a taught programme you are required to take a certain number of courses each year as prescribed by your programme regulations. For undergraduate and most taught

postgraduate students, this is normally the equivalent of four full units per year, however you can check your specific programme regulations using the <u>LSE Calendar</u>.

Programme regulations for the new academic year are now available here.

Normally courses will consist of a lecture and a class or seminar group, but this varies depending on the course. Some courses offer practical sessions, group work, workshops, field work, etc.

- You will be able to browse (but not select) courses from 10am on Monday 22
 September 2025 until Thursday 25 September 2025.
- Course selection opens officially at 10am Thursday 25 September 2025. You will be
 able to select courses from this date.
- Course convenors will review requests and make offers to allow you to join the course. You must accept your offers within 48 hours.
- You must be registered for all units by the School deadline of 5pm Friday 10
 October 2025.

1 - Find the courses you would like to take

LSE has a range of tools to help you find the courses that your programme regulations allow you to take.

Visit <u>finding courses</u> for more information about these tools.

Remember that, depending on your programme, it may advisable to have a few "back-up" courses in mind in case any of your preferred courses become full.

2 - Select those courses on LSE for You

Find more details on how to select your course <u>here</u>.

3 - Check your timetable and Moodle enrolments

Personal timetables will be updated dependent on the teaching department's procedures around course selection and seminar sign-up. For questions regarding your course selections, please contact the <u>teaching department</u> of that course directly.

You will automatically be given access to the Moodle page for your selected courses a few hours after selecting them on LSE for You.

How do I find out more?

Visit Your guide to course selection for detailed information and answers to FAQs.



Digital Skills Lab

Did you know we have a dedicated digital skills lab, to help you to develop the digital skills you need to achieve your personal, professional and academic goals?

From Excel to Tableau, Python to SPSS, and many others, they have workshops, online training and tailored help and advice to help you gain the confidence in using specialist products that will aid your studies and give you the skills employers are looking for.

Find out more <u>here</u>, and check out our <u>case studies</u> to see why you should take full advantage of the services on offer.

Disability and Mental Health Service

If you have a disability

The <u>Disability and Mental Health Service (DMHS)</u> arranges adjustments and provides support for students who have a disability, long-term health condition, mental health condition, or Specific Learning Difficulty (SpLD).

We offer confidential advice and identify additional support you may need and share this with key LSE staff through 'My Adjustments'. If you'd like to access this support, please either use this form, email us at student.wellbeing@lse.ac.uk or book an appointment with an adviser.

Find out more about DMHS

We'll be hosting a webinar on September 10, 2-3pm (Passcode: 737667)

This session is open to all new students who would like to find out more about the services and support DMHS and LSE can provide. You'll also have the opportunity to meet the team, find out how reasonable adjustments work at LSE, and ask questions.

The session is open to students who have declared a disability as well as those who have yet to inform us.



CIVICA Multicampus Course: Applications Opening Soon!

LSE postgraduate students across all disciplines are invited to apply to participate in the CIVICA Multicampus Course: 'The Future of Europe'.

The CIVICA multicampus course is an online, collaborative and international learning experience with master's students across Europe, designed for students to critically examine European policy challenges. This innovative course is designed and taught by professors across CIVICA universities, and will consist of online lectures, policy paper training camps and a group project.

Students who complete the course will receive a certificate of participation, and will be entered to win the prestigious Boroli Prize. For further information and for details on how to apply for the course, students can email: civica@lse.ac.uk or check the CIVICA website.



LSE Content Creators

Are you looking for part-time work alongside your studies? Interested in documenting your LSE student experience? We're looking for creative and enthusiastic students to become LSE Content Creators.

As a content creator, you'll be involved in creating vlogs and social media campaigns that give insight into life at LSE. This includes both long- and short-form video content, across a range of platforms.

Applications close on 5 October at midnight (UK time).

Apply now

Previous experience with social media and video editing is *desirable* but not essential — **however**, a creative eye and motivation to learn is a must! You will receive guidance and training from the Student Marketing and Social Media teams.

If you're interested or would like more information, you can visit our website.

Still have questions? Feel free to email us at ard.studentcontentcreators@lse.ac.uk.

